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Term  4 Week 3 Newsletter 

Pr incipal?s Message

This week the school came alive as we welcomed back Kindergarten and Year 1 students. The silence was broken with the 
hum of excited and happy children. A highlight of this week has been the huge smiles on the children's faces particularly 
when they first entered the school gate. It was great to see that the overwhelming majority of students have returned to 
school as planned.

Next week the remainder of the students will return to school and St Bernadette?s will be alive once again. We look 
forward to welcoming the rest of our students back!

We have planned a significant focus on the emotional and social needs of the students. They will be engaged in lots of 
activities that encourage playing together and putting into practice the social skills they learn in class. These times will also 
serve to allow students to reconnect with their peers.

COVID safe measures have been fully implemented in school. We ask that you continue to talk to your children to ensure 
they understand why things are as they are. For example;

- The need to wash hands
- Staff wearing masks
- The need to ensure doors are open and fans and air conditioners are active
- Why some students are wearing masks

Students may find some of these measures confronting or strange.

We hope to be able to announce how Year 6 will celebrate the end of their primary school education soon. Churches are 
reopening soon and we are ready to work within set restrictions to enable a farewell mass. Staff have met to discuss other 
opportunities to mark this significant occasion for our year 6 students. 

2022 Act ing Assist ant  Pr incipal

Last week interviews were held to appoint an Acting Assistant Principal for 2022. I?m very pleased to announce that Mr 
Mark Galea has been appointed. Mr Galea is currently working at Holy Trinity Catholic Primary School, Granville as The 
Religious Education Coordinator. He has previous experience as an Acting Assistant Principal in the Diocese and has 
extensive teaching and leadership experience across multiple Catholic primary schools. 

Squid Gam es

It has come to our attention that a number of children have watched Squid Games at home. Squid Games is rated MA and 
therefore is not appropriate for children. Parents are advised to check your Netflix settings to ensure children cannot 
access this series without your consent. At school we have had incidents of students copying the games in inappropriate 
ways. Staff are being vigilant to monitor and stop such games. Parents will be contacted if instances are ongoing. If your 
child has watched the series we ask that you discuss that copying the content is not appropriate for school.

Have a great week everyone

Mr Phill Kapitanow
Principal

http://www.stbernadetteslalorpark.catholic.edu.au
http://www.stbernadetteslalorpark.catholic.edu.au
http://www.stbernadetteslalorpark.catholic.edu.au
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Assist ant  Pr incipal

Dear Parents, Guardians, Caregivers and friends,

Thank you to all the parents and guardians who have sent your congratulations and prayers. We are excited and await the 
arrival of our litt le girl! A perfect addition to our litt le family. 

In preparation for all students returning back to school next week, I lead teachers in a Numeracy Professional Learning 
Meeting where teachers shared their observations and discussed their numeracy focus for the first two weeks of school 
to ensure all our students are supported with targeted mathematical knowledge and skill sets. We revisited the Waterfall 
process (by Lyn Sharratt) and the importance of collecting and analysing student data in order to plan and organise 
challenging tasks for all student abilit ies to access the learning process of ?know, 
understand and do?.

On behalf of the staff, I would like to extend our appreciation and gratitude for all your 
hard work with supporting your children?s remote learning. May everyone remain 
healthy and safe as we journey into our final term of the year.  

With blessings,

Mrs Mabellynn Buenaventura, (Assistant Principal)

RE w it h Mrs St one

Dear Parents, Guardians, Caregivers and friends,

The month of October is ?World Mission Month?  and this year all students across 

Australia are being encouraged to kick goals on and off the pitch to make a 

difference in the lives of vulnerable children in Thailand and around the world.

Our students will be learning how to help others through using the many resources provided by the mission website and 
I?m including the link here to the Mission page so that you can explore these opportunities at home with your families as 
well.

This term our school community will again be donating to the Vinnies Christmas Appeal as a way of reaching out to those 
in need. More information will be provided soon and here is the  Term 4 newsletter update from Vinnies for you to read.

With Blessings for a wonderful week ahead, 

Mrs Meg Stone REC

 

Dat es For  Your  Diary

OCTOBER

Monday 25th - Year 2 , 3, 4, 5 and Year 6 Return to School

NOVEMBER

Monday 15th to Friday 19th Book Fair at School

http://socktober.org.au
http://socktober.org.au
https://youthnsw.vinnies.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2021/10/Vinnies-Metro-Schools-Youth-Newsletter-Term-4-2021.pdf
https://youthnsw.vinnies.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2021/10/Vinnies-Metro-Schools-Youth-Newsletter-Term-4-2021.pdf
https://youthnsw.vinnies.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2021/10/Vinnies-Metro-Schools-Youth-Newsletter-Term-4-2021.pdf
https://youthnsw.vinnies.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2021/10/Vinnies-Metro-Schools-Youth-Newsletter-Term-4-2021.pdf
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News It em s f rom  all of  our  

Teaching Groups

Leading up to the newsletter each fortnight 
we will be uploading news items to our 
website. These news items will showcase 
work from all of our class stage groups, 
Literacy, Numeracy, Sport and Health, 
Science, Creative Arts, Library, Bluey's 
Patch and Let 's Cook and Create.   Click on 
the link below to be taken to our website 
where you can view all of these news items 
and see lots of photos in our galleries.  

Handy Hint : Press your back arrow              
to come back to the newsletter

View  our  News it em s

Em ail St  Bernadet t e's           
School Of f ice

St  Bernadet t e's Of f icial 
Facebook Page

SCHOOL FEES

Term 4 School Fees statements 
have been posted  by Catholic 
Education Office this week.  

As always if you require financial 
support, please do not hesitate to contact Mrs Mizzi via email 
bern-lprkfees@parra.catholic.edu.au or phone the school office 

on 8869 6400. All conversations will remain strictly confidential.

Uniform  Shop

The uniform shop is currently closed to visitors. 

Orders can be made online at any time and collected from the 
school office on Wednesdays.

 

  
The School Locker

These are the following days each Stage will be 
doing sport in Term 4.

Early Stage 1 - Friday

Stage 1 - Friday

Stage 2 - Friday

Stage 3 - Wednesday

https://stbernadetteslalorpark.catholic.edu.au/Community/News
mailto:stbernadetteslpark@parra.catholic.edu.au
mailto:sbparentgroup@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/St-Bernadettes-Lalor-Park-1258428774265668/?eid=ARD4lUexXw3-h4MN5yLmkX0c7ply7q6cr2bzhhKyBbnJctNW5LLwCJFW4rIjQQAKr5LTde28WTdMEH8u
https://theschoollocker.com.au/schools/st-bernadettes-primary-school
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Library News w it h Mrs O'Br ien

Scholast ic Book  Fair
The Book Fair is still going ahead this year!

The Book Fair will run in a similar way to last year due to 

COVID-19 restrictions. Students will visit the Book Fair to do their 

Wish Lists. Parents can then decide whether to purchase these 

books. Students will receive their books from the Book Fair once 

the parents have completed the order online and returned the 

wishlists.

The dates for the Book Fair are Thursday 11th November - Thursday 25th November.

More details to follow.

Holiday Reading Challenge

Thank you to all the students who participated in the Holiday Reading Challenge. Each student who participated in the 

challenge goes in a raffle to win one of 7 Book Vouchers. 

There will be one prize for each grade. The Raffle will be drawn in Week 5 when most of the students have returned to 
school.

Ret urning Library Books
Please return any library books as soon as possible.

Thank you,  

Monique O?Brien (Teacher Librarian)

Lit eracy News w it h Mrs Maher

To begin with I would like to thank you all for your support of the student?s learning during lockdown. Juggling 
homeschooling, working from home and providing round the clock entertainment and support to your 
children without respite is no easy task, so well done everyone. This week I have had the privilege of working 
closely with our ES1 and Stage 1 students this week to assist our staff with the next steps of learning for all our 
children. This work will continue when our Stage 2 and Stage 3 students return next week. The progress that 
our students have made with Literacy during these unprecedented times is very pleasing. This is testament to 
the great work of our extremely dedicated staff in partnership with you all at home. The role of community 
and family is fundamental to successful learning and when a partnership between home and school is formed 
and nurtured, our children can only benefit. Once again, thank you.

To continue this great partnership it is important for some home learning to continue.  Reading to and with 
your children daily, supports cognitive development, improves their written and oral language skills, increases 
concentration and discipline, improves imagination and creativity and cultivates a lifelong love of learning and 
reading.  The benefits of reading with your children are endless.  Through our Google classroom platform you 
have had the opportunity to engage more closely with your child?s learning and many digital reading 
opportunities have been provided for the students.  These reading opportunities will continue throughout 
Term 4.

Writ ing Com pet it ion .

Our winners of our Book Week writing competition will receive their 
awards next week when all students have returned to school.

Lorraine Maher
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PBS4L

With students returning to school this week and next week it is especially important to 

talk to your children about what it looks like to be a safe, respectful, responsible, 

learner. Like all of us adults, our children have been stuck at home and some may need 

reminding of what it looks like to display positive behaviour at school.

Each day at school upon the students return we will be focusing on the different parts 

of the matrix. As well as the PBS4L matrix we will be unpacking important social skills; 

communicating, collaborating, problem solving and self awareness. These are some 

skills we as a staff felt were important to relearn upon our return to school and ones we 

may be out of practice with after so many months at home.

Please spend some time each day discussing the PBS4L and social skills focus with your child.

Em ail St  
Bernadet t e's  

Cant een

Em ail St  
Bernadet t e's 
Parent  Group

Websit e 
Phot o 

Gallery

mailto:sbcanteen@gmail.com
mailto:sbparentgroup@gmail.com
mailto:sbparentgroup@gmail.com
mailto:sbparentgroup@gmail.com
https://stbernadetteslalorpark.catholic.edu.au/Community/Gallery
http://www.stbernadetteslalorpark.catholic.edu.au/Community/Gallery
http://www.stbernadetteslalorpark.catholic.edu.au/Community/Gallery
http://www.stbernadetteslalorpark.catholic.edu.au/Community/Gallery
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 Int roducing QKR! Paym ent  Syst em

It 's time to install the QKR! App which is the new payment platform we will be using from this Term as we are no longer 
accepting cash for all ad-hoc items  Eg: Fundraising, Special Food Days, Donations, Enrolment Fee, Year 6 Sport Shirts. 

Please note: Payments for School Fees cannot be made on QKR!. Current arrangements for school fees have not changed.

The app is free to download and your profile is confidential. Below is an instruction sheet to assist you with this process. 
We encourage all families to download this app. 

If you have any questions please contact the school office
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